To All of My Wonderful Patients,

Where did the time go?!  

Just yesterday it seems, I was graduating from medical school and preparing to launch upon a career in Obstetrics and Gynecology.  Now, 40 years later, I am looking to my 70th birthday at the end of October. As I said in my book, What They Don’t Tell You About Having a Baby, An Obstetrician’s Unofficial Guide to Preconception, Pregnancy, and Postpartum Life, “after having delivered over 3500 babies, I am torn between cracking open a bottle of vintage champagne and toasting my remarkably good fortune or welling up with tears and bemoaning the fact that I will never again be able to participate in this remarkable event.  In 40 years, I was never able to get used to this awesome privilege.  Until the very last delivery, I continued to be amazed at that tiny, perfect human being who appeared at the end of this miraculous process.”  “I have had the honor and privilege of … coming to know thousands upon thousands of women who have trusted me with their health, both physically and emotionally, often at the most vulnerable time of their lives.  I have truly been blessed with my patients and career choice. 

It is now time for me to move on to the next phase of my life, one that will allow me time to reflect, enjoy my family and amazing grandchildren, and give back to the community.  Therefore, at the end of this year, I will officially retire from the practice of gynecology and move to Baltimore to be near my granddaughters.  No, I will not trade my medical career for nanny responsibilities, but I will be available for “Nana” duties such as Friday night pizza and sleep overs where “what happens at Nana’s, stays at Nana’s,” and community service with a couple of women focused philanthropy groups that grant funds to nonprofit organizations that support these causes.  

I will truly miss each and every one of you, but am truly comforted by the fact that I leave you with a practice of hand picked providers who will be able to offer you a safe haven and tend to your individual needs. 

Please feel free to reach out to me for suggestions/recommendations.  Hope to see MANY of you before my departure.

Dr J

  

   
